
 

Happy Birthday!  

Gratulerer med dagen!  

Ǆ Karen 10 Ǆ Lou 10  Ǆ Kristine F. 12 

Ǆ Jennifer 14 Ǆ Cary 16  

Ǆ Lynne B. 17 Ǆ Linda P. 23  
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Mine Kjaere Sßstre Fra Lodge Prez 
(My Dear Sisters From Lodge President) 
Joy Cook, joyc@roadrunner.com, 
562-706-4777 
 

 With Motherôs Day fast approaching, my 
mind goes to my Mother, my Grandmothers 
and my Great-grandmothers. Many of my 
Grandparents and/or Great Grandparents have 
been identified as pioneers in their local 
communities. What does that say about them? 
My thoughts are strong beliefs, tenacity and a 
faith in their community.  
 What I experienced as a small child, from 
those I had the honor to know, was their faith 
and gratefulness to be in this country. The 
simplicity they lived now looks like a tower 
of honor to me. I saw strong Norwegian 

women in the Norwegian Lutheran Church 
and schools I attended, also very strict.  
 Now, how does that affect the person I am 
today? More than likely, in more ways than 
Iôm even aware of. As I get older I have more 
respect for those who came before me. I also 
have a better understanding of why I look at 
things the way that I do.  
 I would like to share a poem, from the 
Sons of Norway: 
 ñVikingò, author unknown, Days Gone By 
éòThe special book upon the shelf, Was 
made with many hands. Our ancestors who 
posed back then, All came from different 
lands. Their pictures were all tucked away, 
and rarely did we see, The importance pf 
these treasures-The start of you and me. The 

(Continued on page 2) 

Hulda Garborg Lodge #49 
Meets at Fallbrook Womanôs Club 

238 W. Mission Road 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 

 
Correspondence: 

Margaret Dewey, Secretary 
24089 Crown Partridge Ln 
Murrieta, CA 92562 
dwe3tmj@aol.com  

 
2nd Saturday of each month 
General Meeting 10:00 am 
Program 11:00 am 
Lunch 12:00 pm 

During Aprilôs 
Cultural Program 
Christine B. shows the 
Danish Flag project, 
one of the 
Scandinavian Flag /
Lavender Pillows that 
can be used as an 
ornament or sachet. 
More photos on p. 5 
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history of our families, now here in black and 
white. Preserved with special care and time, 
each page is done just right. When time 
permits, we take it down, and think of days 
long past. Our hopes, our dreams, our 
heritage, all safe and made to last.ò  
 My Mother passed a little over two years 
ago, I miss her more now than even then. 

I hope you will be able to join us on May 
11th, as we talk about the upcoming Syttende 
Mai Celebration.  
 We will also be signing up for our lodge 

picnic,ò Gorgeous in Green.ò So those of you 
fashionistas need to start designing your hat 
for competition and pictures!!!!  
 Our May Cultural Program will be one of 
this yearôs favorites, as the Centennial St. 
Olaf Choir Tour of Norway will be featured. 

 One more thingé. There are two movies 
scheduled for Motherôs Day on TCM 
Channel, about Norwegian Mothers!!!!! One 
is ñI Remember Mamaò and the second is 
ñAutumn Sonata.ò See you on Saturday. 

(Continued from page 1) 

From the Save Our Heritage Organization (SOHO) May/June newsletter: 



2019 MS Walk 
 Fair winds and clear skies favored our 
Walk MS in Carlsbad on Sunday, April 
28.  Our band of Vikings numbered around 50 
team members walking plus one Viking ship 
moored at our team tent.  Members of the 
Daughters of Norway were an important part 
of our merry band.  Diane Teeter carried our 
team award sign on the three mile walk. 

 We celebrated at Tip Top Meats and 
Delicatessen after the walk.  The owner, Big 
John, was moved by our presence and service 
to our community.  He was thrilled that we 
brought the Viking ship to him.  I have never 
seen him so happy.  He gave us a very 
generous donation. 

We loved being together, walking for a cause 
that is close to our hearts, and making a 
difference in our community and in the lives of 
so many!   
 We raised $8975 in donations for the 
National MS Society.  This goes a long way to 
funding research and to provide 
services.  While I am over the moon at having 
raised more than we ever have before, I am 

eager to reach the $10,000 goal by June 1st 
and have an even greater impact!   
Donations can still be made on line at http://
main.nationalmssociety.org/goto/NFCO2019.   
 Our own Jen Thorp won the gas grill in the 
opportunity drawing!                                         
 Thank you for all your support, donations, 
and encouragement! 

Judy Lucas 

Team Captain 

Above right: Our Viking ship moored at our Norwegian Fish Club Odin Team Tent.  Among 
those on the ship are Spencer Sommer, Debbie Reifer, Ray Reifel, Judy Lucas, James Nel-
son-Lucas, Melinda Thrasher, Max, Vanessa Richmond-Darby, Jen Barnes, the Darby boys, 
and Diane Teeter. 

The MS Walk Norwegian Fish Club Odin Team included DON members Paula Montagna,  
Barbara Judd, Diane Teeter and Judy Lucas. Can you spot them? 3 

http://main.nationalmssociety.org/goto/NFCO2019
http://main.nationalmssociety.org/goto/NFCO2019
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Reminder  
Upcoming DoN Dates 

 

May 18 - Syttende 

Mai (Vista Norge 

Hall)   

June 8 - Gorgeous in 

Green Luncheon 

(Deniseôs home, Vista)  

September 21 & 22 -      

Viking Festival (Vista Norge 

Hall)  

 Sat. 10-8, Sun. 10-6 

December TBA -  

Lodge Christmas Party   

MEMBERSô STORIES 

Suzy Moramarco 
  

I donôt remember exactly when I first 
knew I was a Norwegian.  Iôve always been 
interested in history and I knew that my 
fatherôs parents were from Italy, my maternal 
grandfatherôs family was originally English, 
and my maternal grandmotherôs parents were 
Norwegian.  My grandmother always brought 

canned beets to holiday gatherings which I 
now know is a Norwegian dish. 
Since joining Daughters of Norway, I 

have been doing genealogy research for my 
motherôs family. I found out that my great-
grandfather was born in Aalesund, Norway. 
His father was born in Bergen and his mother 
in Christiania (Oslo) His father was a ship 
master and his grandfather was a lighthouse 
keeper. My great-grandmother was also born 
in Aalesund. I hope to find out more about 
them before and during the Norwegian cruise 
next summer. 
As Lucette wrote in last monthôs issue,  

we were born in Montebello, but grew up in 
Whittier with our eight siblings.   We moved 
to Rainbow in 1975.  We graduated from 
Fallbrook High School and Scripps College.  
After working in the graphics and childcare 
fields, I am now a Museum Collections/
Library Specialist at the San Diego 
Archaeological Center in Escondido.  

This story is from the November 2012 Hulda Garborg Lodge newsletter. We are rerunning 
some of the first Members Stories to appear in our newsletter. If you have not submitted your 
story to Phyllis  (phyzdalz@gmail.com) please do so in the next couple of months so we can 
put them in the newsletter this year.  

The significance of April 9 
 
On the next page is a photocopy of an 
old article that appeared in the Kenosha 
Life newspaper. Lynne B. brought this 
article to our April meeting to share. 
Our very own Metta Gaal was 
interviewed about her memories of 
WWII and April 9, 1940, the day the 
Germans invaded Norway. Mette 
recounts the events that followed, many 
told to her by her family as she a baby 
when the war started. 
________________________________ 
 
To see an article Lucette wrote about a 
local (Fallbrook) Swedish stacked stone 
wall builder and his work, visit 
https://www.villagenews.com/story/2019/03/07/
news/stacked-stone-walls-bring-a-touch-of-sweden-
to-fallbrook/55561.html  
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https://www.villagenews.com/story/2019/03/07/news/stacked-stone-walls-bring-a-touch-of-sweden-to-fallbrook/55561.html
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Scandinavian Festival, Thousand Oaks, 
April  6 & 7 
Photos courtesy of Julie Watts 
Left: Opening Ceremonies; below Lace Making 
Demonstration; below left: making fresh floral 
wreathes. 

April�¶s Cultural Program/Activity  
Above right: Nancy working on her Norwegian Flag; below left: Erin is sewing 
together her Swedish Flag; below center: Julie helps Irja with her project as mom 
Carla looks on;  below: Judy cuts out the stripes for her Swedish Flag. 
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